Next INC Meeting

Saturday, November 9

Scott United Methodist Church
2880 Garfield Street

Host: North City Park Civic Association

9:00 a.m. - Coffee and donuts.

9:15 - Call to Order; Around the City.

10:20 - Short Break.

10:30 - $1000 grant presented to INC for
Dollar Dictionary Drive by Colorado
National Bank; Small Group Home
Committee, Margot Hartmann and Landri
C. Taylor.

11:00 - Excise and License, Margot
Hartmann.

11:20 - Central Denver Transportation
Study.

11:40 - Fire Chief Richard Gonzales.

Noon - Adjourn

Inter-Neighborhood Cooperation
P.O. Box 300116
Denver, CO 80218

INC Members (Patrons in Boid)

s Alamo Placita NA » Bamum Improvement Councit »
Belcaro Park HOA « Beaumont Place HOA » Bellevue-
Hale NA » Berkeley NA '+ Bonnic Brac HOA »
Brandychase at Eastmoor Park » Broadway Terrace NA
» Capito} Hill United Nelghborhoods » Clayton NA o
Colfax on the Hill » College View Civic Assn « Con-
gress Park Neighbors » Cook Park NA « Cory-Merrill
NA « Cranmer Park/Hilltop Civic Assn = Crestmoor
Park Neighbors « Denargo Market Neighbors Coalition
¢ Denver's Uptown on the Hill » Downtown Denver
Residents Orgn » East Montclair NA « Eastmoor Park
Condo Assn » Far Northeast Neighbors s George Wash-
ington HOA » Globeville Civic Association » Golden
Triangle NA » Good Neighbors Assn = Greater Bible
Park Civic Assn + Greater Park Hill Community « Ham-
pden Heights Civic Assn » Harkness Heights NA « Har-
man NA « Highland United Neighbors « Hunt Club
HOA » Hutchinson Hills/Willow Point Homeowners »
Indian Creek Neighborhood Orgn » Inspiration Point NA.
» Jefferson Park NA « Mayfair Neighbors » Mayfair
Park NA « Metro Denver Local Development » Mor-
gan's Subdivision Historic Districc HOA » Morrison
Road Business Assn s North City Park Civic Assn
Organized Baker Residents ¢ Overland NA s« Park
Forest HOA « Pine Valley NA « Ruby Hill NA » Sloan
Lake Citizens’ Group » South Hilltop NA « South Jack-
son Street NA » South West Improvement Councit »
South Washington/Emerson Action Team = Southmoor
Park East HOA » Southmoor Park HOA « St. Charles
Ncighborhcod Group » Stokes Place/Green Bowers
HOA « Sunnyside United Neighbors « The Promontory
* United Berkeley Neighborhcod ¢ United Colorado
Neighbors » United South East Denver » University
Parck Community Council » University Place NA «
Upper Downtown Development Orgn » Valverde Neigh-
borhood Orgn = Virginia Village/Ellis Community Assn
e Virginia Vale Community Assn + Warren's University
HOA » Washington Park East NA « West Highland NA
» West Washington Park NA » West University CA »
Yale Avenue Safety Comm »
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October 12 Meeting

Minutes of Last Meeting

By Diane Wolta
Secretary

The meeting was called to order at 9:15 a.m. by Chair Stan McIntyre.
The minutes from the September 17, 1996 Executive Committee and Com-
mittee Chairs Meeting were read by the secretary. Harriet Hogue, Manag-
er of Denver’s Neighborhood Planning Office, sent greetings and welcomed
INC on behalf of the Planning Office.

Delegates Vote on 3 Issues:

A. Residential Care Use Ordinance Amendment -- motion as amended
passed (13 to 5) "Not to support the current (7-10-96 draft and prints)
Residential Care Use amendment, although support would be considered if
the use of a 20% over the norm crime statistic was included as a measure

Jof siting impact and saturation, and strongly suggesting that a cily-wide

process (similar to the Nuisance Abatement process) be implemented prior
to the final draft going to City Council Committee."

B. Revision of City Zoning Code -- motion passed unanimously (19 to 0)
"To encourage City Council to begin revising the Denver Zoning Code per
Jim Zavist and Mike Henry’s letter dated September 18, 1996."

C. Neighborhood Plans -- motion as amended passed unanimously (23 to
0) "To request clarification of the city’s vision and legal use of the neigh-
borhood plans."

Election of Secretary: Diane Wolta was the only nominee for secretary
and was thereby approved by acclamation, and new correspondence was
reviewed.

Announcements: Stan McIntyre requested that any INC delegates and
committee people serving on city-wide commissions, boards and task forces
advise him of same as soon as possible. INC will publish this information in
our newsletter. Jeanne Robb thanked all INC members who participated in
reporting the primary election results, which raised $500 for INC, and
encouraged everyone to sign up to report results for the November 5 elec-
tion. Meredith Anderson announced there will be an RTD candidates’
forum on Oct. 19, Montview Presbyterian Church, 1980 Dahlia St., 10 a.m.
to 12 noon.

Marsha Johnson of the Election Commission advised that absentee
ballots are available. The commission is promoting "Election 2000" which is
an effort to get more citizens, especially young people, involved in voting.

_'Write or call the Mayor and your councilperson to encourage them to start

(continued on page 3)

Mike Henry
Receives Dale
Tooley Award

Former INC Chair Mike Henry was
awarded the Dale Tooley Community
Service Award October 10, 1996 in a
ceremony at the Governor’s Mansion.

The Dale Tooley award is given in
recognition of selfless contribution to
the community. The recipient is chosen
by a committee of the late Dale Tool-
ey’s friends and co-workers. Dale Tool-
ey is remembered as Denver District
Attorney, Democrat activist, and candi-
date for mayor of Denver, among the
many other roles he served in the
community.

Mike Henry is an attorney who has
worked tirelessly for the good of the
city for many years. He has been avail-
able as a resource for individual neigh-
borhoods as well as for INC. He is a
recognized expert in zoning and other
technical areas of municipal govern-
ment and he has always been willing to
share that expertise.

Mike enjoys the respect of those
with whom he has worked over the
years, whether neighborhood activists
or city officials. INC is delighted to see
its former chair have his contributions
recognized with this significant award.

Stan and Virginia McIntyre repre-
sented INC at the ceremony.

December
INC Meeting

Saturday, Dec. 14, 1996
Host: North West
Neighborhood Coalition

N
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%Chairman’s Column

By Stan Mclntyre

Q‘{ﬁng its October 16, 1996 meeting, the INC Executive Board adopt-
ed proposals to improve the way INC conducts its meetings and to keep
membership better informed as to the history and purpose of INC.

It was also decided that: an audit of our bank account will be done
shortly; articles by INC committees should be regularly submitted to our
newsletter; the INC membership should be informed as to who repre-
sents INC on Denver City Boards and Commissions. INC approval is
necessary for anyone to represent us, and according to INC Bylaws, no
one can obligate INC without the approval of INC membership.

The board discussed the three different awards presented by INC. A
consensus felt that we need to seek input from our members, and then
have the INC Executive Board choose the recipients. The three awards
are; The INC Good Neighbor Award, The Virginia Oredson Award, and
The Bill Gross Award. The Virginia Oredson and Bill Gross Awards are
presented at the annual INC Presidents Dinner. The INC Good Neigh-
bor Award is presented at our March general meeting. This year’s recipi-
ent of the Virginia Oredson Award is Cathy Donahue. Technician John-
nie Humphries of the Denver Police Department will receive the Bill
Gross Award.

Articles will be in our newsletter explaining why these two INC mem-
bers are so honored. The Bill Gross article appears in this months’ news-
letter.

Quick Print at 1550 S. Colorado Blvd has agreed to print our newslet-
ter for $100.00 a month. This move will assist our editor Craig Eley, and
will result in a substantial savings for INC.

At our November meeting you will notice the agenda has been
changed so we can better serve membership. As Chair of INC I am com-
mitted to listening to the concerns of the membership. I also feel it is the
responsibility of all to remember the purpose of INC. We must abide by
the INC Bylaws, address city-wide issues that impact our neighborhoods,
appoint members that will represent INC on the various boards and
commissions, and than keep membership informed as to happenings on
these committees, INC meetings will follow the agenda set by the Execu-
tive Board, and meetings will conducted according to parliamentary pro-
cedure.

I have met with the residents of the former Lowry Air Force Base to
assist them in starting their own neighborhood association. They are now
in the process of checking with the Lowry Redevelopment Authority to
see if they will become a part of that association or start one of their
own.

I attended the forum for RTD candidates hosted by the League of
Women Voters and INC. Rita Sokolowski and Norma Edelman repre-
sented INC. Thanks to both for their help.

A reminder: mark your calendars, the INC quarterly meeting with the
Denver Mayor and his staff will be held December 4th at Calvary Pres-
byterian Church, 1420 South Holly Street. This is our opportunity to ad-
dress the Mayor and his staff on issues pertaining to our neighborhoods.
Also, don’t forget the Neighborhood Presidents Dinner on November 13.
RSVPs are a must for this event.

Park Design
Assistance Offered

Jan Longwell, an instructor in the
Landscape Architecture Department at
the University of Colorado at Denver,
is looking for a project to assign to the
students in her class. She would like to
give them the task of working with a
community-based group in Denver to
prepare a design for turning a vacant
lot into a small neighborhood park,
often known as a "pocket park”.

If you have a lot in your neighbor-
hood that would be appropriate, call
Frank Ford at 556-2824, or call Long-
well at 722-2578.

Longwell's official assistance would
end with the design phase; neither she
nor the University have funding avail-
able for the materials. However, Ford
would assist any neighborhood with
writing proposals to obtain funding for
materials, and Longwell is willing to
volunteer some time next semester to
help with project implementation .

Please call as soon as possible. The
students will only be able to work
one such project this semester, and the
offer wilt likely go to whoever can first
offer a site and a community group to
work with.

Tree Replacement
Program Planned

If your trees were damaged in the
great storm of ’95, you might be inter-
ested in Denver Digs Trees’ offer of
$15 street trees.

To get a tree, residents of Denver
can call 7226262 to obtain a request
form. The deadline for requesting a
tree is January 15, 1997. However,
residents are encouraged to order by
November 30, 1996 to ensure that they
get their first choice. Trees will be
available for pick-up at designated
Denver parks on Saturday, April 12,
1996.

Tree varieties include Autumn Pur-
ple Ash, Deborah Norway Maple,
Skyline Honeylocust and Hackberry

Denver Digs Trees is a program c.
the Park People, a non-profit organiza-
tion.

November 1996

Page 5

By Harold Brewer
Chair, Crime Committee

William (Bill) John Gross, known to most of us as Bill
Gross, was born in Denver and attended the historic Whit-
tier Elementary School, Cole Junior High School, and
Manual High School.

Bill was a very active neighborhood leader and civic
participant. He was the type of individual who gave 100%
effort to any project in which he became involved. Bill
served for many years as the president and major leader of
the Whittier Neighborhood Association. Bill served as a
board member of INC from 1982 to 1986, INC President
from 1987 to 1989, and Crime Committee Chairman from
1992 10 1994.

Bill had an extensive involvement in police community
relation activities. He was a member of the Citizens Ap-
preciate Police Board, a graduate of the Denver Police
Department Citizens Academy, and a member of the
Chief’s Citizen Advisory Council. In 1993 Bill earned the
rank of Honorary Lieutenant Police Officer.

Organization Affiliations: Chairman, Crime Committee
of Denver 1979-1982. Organizational Consultant for DPD
District #2, 1993-1994, Weed and Seed, Vice Chair Crime
Committee, 1994. Concerned Citizen of Congress, Chair-
man 1983-1984. Northeast Denver Youth Task Force,
Board member, 1986-1988. Denver Community Housing
Resource Board, Board Member 1988-1989, Chairman
1989-1992. Neighborhood Planning Board with the Mayor,
Board member 1987-1988. Bruce Randolph Business Mer-
chants Association, Board member, 1987-1994. Cole/Man-
ual Community College, Board member, 1989-1994. Amer-
ican Red Cross, Board Member, 1989-1994, Chairman,
Diversity Committee, 1991, Honor Roll, 1992. Technical
Assistance for the Community, Board member, 1989-1994,

Bill received numerous plaques and awards for his many
accomplishments and achievements. He enjoyed fishing,
barbecuing, and keeping the family spirit alive. Bill was
dedicated to his family, and a leader of his community, and
the City of Denver. Due to his illness in the late autumn of
his life, he affiliated himself with different organizations to
accommodate his disabilities.

Bill is greatly missed, but his memory lives on in our
hearts and in the presentation of the Bill Gross Award,

Denver Neighborhood Connection

Resource Center Offers
Motivation Workshop

The Neighborhood Resource Center is presenting a free
seminar entitled "Motivating People” on Saturday, Novem-
ber 23, 1996.

The three-hour workshop teaches how to get people in
your community involved, how to keep them involved, and
how to get them to take leadership positions. Several ex-
perts on community mobilization will be featured speakers.

If you are having trouble getting your neighbors to parti-
cipate, if attendance at neighborhood meetings has fallen
off, if certain kinds of people are not showing up for your
meetings, or if you want t0 organize a community effort
but don’t know how, then this program is for you.

The workshop will be from 9 a.m. to noon at the Mile
High United Way Building, 2505 18th Street, For more
information call 561-3790.

Around the City

(from page 3)

city tax money to be used for clean-up at Lowry. Colfax on
the Hill: the rezoning of the Broadway to York portion of
Colfax to B-4C may open the way for this area to become
an Enterprise Zone. Park Forest advised that Debbie
James is a new appointee tc the Lowry Citizens Advisory
Committee. Greater Park Hill had a successful area Home
Tour (remember to abide by Halloween curfew and make
blocks in your area safe for the gremlins). They are hosting
a candidates forum at St. Thomas Episcopal Church on
October 29.

Dates to Remember

Nov. 13 Presidents Dinner
5:30 p.m.
Hyatt Regency Denver
1750 Welton St.

Neighborhood Connection
article deadline

Nov. 20

Dec. 4  Mayor’s Quarterly Meeting
7 p.m.
Calvary Presbyterian Church

1420 S. Holly St.
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Minutes and Aroilnd the City

) (from page 1)

phasing in the new electronic voting machines which will
save money and time in the future.

"Dollar-A-Dictionary" (DAD) Drive received an extra
1,000 dictionaries from Kmart for distribution. There are
now 6,400 dictionaries in the hands of third grade students
in DPS. INC still needs donations to pay for all the dictio-
naries. Carol Boigon of the Mayor’s Office of Education &
Advocacy and Marilyn Vaughn, INC rep on the Mayor’s
Education Advisory Council, presented INC DAD commit-
tee co-chairs Cathee Fisher and Tom Tayon a check for
$500.00 and a "Thank You"
for the success of this INC program.

State School Board candidates Naomi Bradford and
Gully Stanford each made a brief presentation.

New Members: By separate motions and unanimous
votes, the Ruby Hill Neighborhood Association and Bar-
num Improvement Council were accepted into INC mem-
bership.

Denver School Board Vice President Sue Ed-
wards thanked INC for the dictionary drive
and advised that enroliment is up. Four
charter school applications are coming
: up, there is a paraprofessional for
' )reading in every 1st grade class-
. /room and ball fields at two schools
are being donated by Dante Bichette and Andres Galla-
raga. School board President Aaron Gray's last day on the
board is November 11.

Renaissance Project: City Public Works Manager Bruce
Baumgartner and Team Coordinator Marshall Vander-
burg gave a presentation on this city-wide permit restruc-
turing project. It is designed to coordinate, streamline and
make "user friendly” all of the permitting processes of all
city departments. It will provide a single point of entry and
early entry assistance (and a single project manager on
large building projects) for all customers regardless of the
type of permit approval(s) needed.

Around the City

Alamo Placita continues to struggle with the redesign of
the Safeway at 6th & Downing and strongly urges every-
one to vote no on Amend. 13, as a Safeway in Boulder is
using the referendum petition process to try to get around
neighborhood and city input on that project. Hampden
Heights would like ideas on how to fight the newly opened
nude dancing establishment in their area. Cory Merrill is
anticipating the opening of the new Circuit City store in
their area, and donated $100 to the Dictionary Drive, as

)well as $100 for flower bulbs at Stecle and Mississippi.
Cook Park got to jaw with the Mayor on his walking tour
of their area. Organized Baker finally has additional park-
ing at the Alameda & Broadway RTD parking area, and

they give a great big "thank you" to the nearby merchants
who have let commuters use their store parking spaces --
please make sure to support these stores. Sloans Lake
defeated a liquor store in their area and is trying to get
ahecad of the curve for whatever is going to happen in their
sports center complex area, with both the Broncos poten-
tial move/rebuild and McNichols Arena.

Be Careful What You Ask For

Mayfair Neighbors says be careful what you ask for, be-

cause their fight to curtail the growth of the University
Health Sciences complex in their area will move much new
activity to Fitzsimmons, thercby decreasing the use tax
base for Denver. W. Univ. Park is opposing allowing Shat-
tuck Chemical to bury its radioactive dirt on site. Far N.E.
Neighbors donated $25 to Dictionary Drive and provided
copies of their "25th Anniversary Celebration” program.
Harman is Jeoking forward to the expansion of Cherry
8 Creck Mall with 30 more stores.
Mayfair Park reports that the Lowry Re-
development Authority now wants to
g spend $5 million more on a land fill
I cap to add more golf, rather than
iy just remediate the problem -- our
taxes at work.

Barnum will finally get several lakes in their area
dredged. They are identifying their crime hot spots, and
have garden parks going in. Upper Downtown says thank
you for the vote to not support the current amendment to
the residential care use ordinance, and that since the map
amendment on the B-8 to B-8A rezoning has passed they
are now trying to fight the language amendment for same.
Harkness Heights is supporting Denver Digs Trees and
Make a Difference Day.

D.A. Team

United S.E. Denver expects to have the DA candidates
at its next meeting on October 23. Ruby Hill has just been
up and running for 2 months but they are making im-
provements, working on Neighborhood Watch and focus-
ing on their parks and rec areas. Capitol Hill United
Neighboerhoods is trying to control the large number of
liquor license issues facing them and hopes that the chang-
es in the permitting process which will occur from the
Renaissance Project will not allow them to get "run over”.
Downtown Denver has lots of loft tours. Globeville says
their neighborhood prosecutors are working well, and that
a made for TV movie is being filmed at the water treat-
ment plant. George Washington does not support the extra
$5 million for the land cap at Lowry, especially since there
is no plan yet to clean up the underground water plume,
and they passed a resolution urging the city not to allow

{continued on page 5)
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INC Nixes
Residential Care Amendment

Based on votes taken at the last regular meeting, Octo-
ber 12,1996, and at the Executive Board meeting, Septem-
ber 17,1996, Inter-Neighborhood Cooperation is not able
to support the proposed amendment (draft 7-10-96) to the
Residential Care Use Ordinance. INC’s concerns are many
and varied. Those concerns include the lack of use of a
specific measure of crime, such as 20% over the norm, and
related negative forces, for determining impact and satura-
tion of a neighborhood. INC’s concern is not only for
neighborhoods but also for the health and well-being of
the client. It also includes concerns over the process and
the fact that city-wide neighborhood input was not used in
drafting the amendment in its current form.

INC strongly suggests that a city-wide process similar to
the one used in amending the Nuisance Abatement ordi-
nance be implemented prior to the final draft going to City
Council Land Use Committee for consideration.

DIA Ambassadors Sought

The Denver International Airport Hospitality Ambassa-
dor Program is seeking volunteers to assist arriving and
departing passengers and airport visitors at DIA. The
airport’s program has been highly successful, receiving
national and international recognition for its positive con-
tribution to the Rocky Mountain region. It has served as
the model for similar programs in airports across the coun-
try, including the Atlanta-Hartsfield Airport during the
summer Olympics, and beyond U.S. borders at Auckland
International Airport in New Zealand.

Qualifications for "Hospitality Ambassadorship” include
enthusiasm for DIA, a ready smile, patient manner, neat
appearance, transportation, reliability, and a willingness to
volunteer four to five hours per week. The ability to ab-
sorb in-depth information about DIA and to use that infor-
mation to give directions to the public is a must.

The DIA Hospitality Ambassador Program is a member
of the Volunteers of America Retired and Seniors Volun-
teer Program (RSVP) in which Hospitality Ambassador
volunteers over the age of 55 are eligible to participate.
RSVP provides some travel expense reimbursement based
on need, as well as travel insurance and other benefits.

The Hospitality Ambassador Program is sponsored by
the City and County of Denver Department of Aviation.

Persons interested in becoming DIA Hospitality Ambas-
sadors are encouraged to call 342-2255 for a program
application and brochure.

For Your Information

iquor License Initiatives

By Margot Hartmann
Chair, Excise and License Committee

Fellow neighborhoods, we are in the process of putting
together a package of recommendations to the city and
state legislature regarding liquor issues. We are using as a
guide legislation and ordinances from California that allow
more control over quality of life issues.

We need your input, so please join us at the November
9 INC meeting. We urge all registered neighborhood orga-
nizations to help with this effort. We must bring back the
consideration of the health and well-being of the neighbor-
hood when issuing and controlling existing licenses. Please
join us.

South Platte Representative’s Report

By Stan McIntyre
South Platte River Commission

The South Platte River Commission October meeting
has been rescheduled until November 14th. This meeting,
has been replaced by a number of subgroup meetings. I
can report we have been notified that the Mayor’s South
Platte River Commission and Denver Parks and Recre-
ation are applying for a Colorado State Historical Fund
grant for interpretive signage along the South Platte River
corridor.

The interpretive signage program will have two parts:

1. In Riverfront Park the focus will be on the early history
of the early Development of Denver.

2. Elsewhere along the River tributary corridors, the focus
will be on the history of the adjacent neighborhoods.

This notice was mailed October 17. I received it on
October 18, too late for INC to take a stand on this re-
quest. I missed the October South Platte River commission
meeting so it could have been discussed there. I do believe
the city has to know by now we can not give proper input
to any request on such short notice.

Crossing Guards Needed

Denver Public Schools is always in need of volunteers,
but at this time it particularly needs school crossing guards.
Not only would you be doing a great service in keeping
kids safe, but you get to wear one of those cool belts! Yo
might also qualify for a property tax break. Call Christine
Smith at 764-3580 for details.




